
SSPHVA General Meeting July 2019


President Whiteman opened the meeting with prayer and the pledge of Allegiance was said.


Minutes from June’s meeting were read and approved.


Treasurer, Arlene Nora: Report Balance of $5,035.12.  Approved


Communications, Judy Erdman: Thanks for continued support and dedication.  Keep you 
information updated.


Technology.  Bob vert Schwartz:  Not much new


Director, Joan Haldane: Thanks to everyone


Director, Bob Nora aka Sign Man:   Still working on signs


Director, George Giovenco:  Thanks  Bring neighbors to meetings. Our lawyer will attend our 
August meeting.


VP, Jim Fulcomer:  We need money to win.  Berkeley’s last speaker is costing them a fortune.


Announcement for Tri-Boro fund raisers.


New Business:

  

2020 Budget: Treasurer presented the proposed $20,000 budget. This should cover lawyer’s 
fees for prep for the judge, insurance, stenographer, supplies and mailings.  


We will need people to call those members who have forgotten to pay dues and commitment 
fees.


Don discussed chart of de-annexation, meetings that have occurred over the past 4 years.


Our Attorney Joseph Michelini will be at our August meeting


Question and answer time ensued.


Meeting adjourned.


